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Christ Church School  

Newsletter  

23rd June 2023 

If you would like an item included in the Newsletter, which is also published on the website (www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk)  - email it to: 
krose@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk 

NEXT WEEK—VISITORS, COMMUNITY EVENTS & CURRICULUM ENRICHMENT 

Monday 26th June Y3 Trip to the National Army Museum, am 

Monday 26th June Y4 Trip to the National Army Museum, pm 

Tuesday 27th June YR Taster day of Forest School, all day. 

Wednesday 28th June Whole School Summer Concert at 2.30pm, parents welcome 

Thursday 29th June Y6  Trip to the Hornimann Musuem, all day 

Friday 30th June Y3 Trip to the London Mithraeum, all day 

Dates for your Diary 

June/
July 

Monday 3rd July—Y5 parents Osmington Bay Breakfast 
8.30am 
Monday 3rd July—Thursday 6th July—Y6 Shakespeare  
Performances, all welcome. 2.30pm and 7pm. 
Thursday 6th July—Y3 trip to the Lookout, Hyde Park 
Friday 7th July—Y4 Dance Performance at Cadogan Hall 7pm 
Friday 7th July—Y2 Trip to Pizza Express 
Monday 10th July—Wednesday 12th July—Y6 Residential 
Tuesday 11th July—Y2 trip to West Wittering. All day. 
Thursday 20th July—Y6 Leavers’ Assembly at 12.30pm,  
parents welcome. 
Thursday 20th July—School Year Ends 1.30pm 

Our Social  
Media 

 
 
 
 

School Kitchen  
Instagram  
@ccandhtschoolkitchen 

Federation Instagram  
@cchtfederation 

CHANGE OF INSET DAYS TO ACADEMIC YEAR 2023/24 
 

Mrs Hawkins has taken the decision to move the October INSET day to the 
second day in September so the pupils will now return to school on 

Wednesday 6th September (instead of Tuesday 5th September) for the start of the  
academic year. There will no longer be an INSET day on Monday 30th October as per  
the original calendar.  The website has been updated and the link is below. 
 

TERM DATES FOR 2023/24 

STUDENTS OF THE 
WEEK 

Reception Class:  
Kareem & Josh 

Year 1:   
Mariam & Leonore 

Year 2: 
Allegra & Ivan 

Year 3: 
Whole Class 

Year 4: 
Sara & Kristian 

Year 5: 
Isla & Nia 
Year 6: 

Bertie & Thomas 

Last Friday we had a great sports 
day for Christ Church thanks to the 
super organisation of our PE  
Teacher, Dean Henwood, all the 
staff and the parents who  
volunteered to help out on the day.  
On a beautiful, sunny day, the  
children from all year groups took 
part in field and track events.  This  

included relays, hurdles and 100 metre sprints plus a few new additions such 
as highly competitive Tug of War! It was great to see the children enjoy the 
day and to see them cheer on their friends!  After watching Y6 do a final lap 
of honour, we finished off this great day with a picnic lunch in the park.  

The colour team scores were…. Blue 1230  Red 1339 Yellow 1498 
and our winners were…  

Green 1646, Congratulations Green Team!! 

SUMMER   
CONCERT 

WEDNESDAY 28th JUNE  
at 2.30pm. 

 
 
 
 

Parents and carers  
welcome  

https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/
https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/
https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/
https://www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/Term-dates-2023-24v2.pdf


             Y6 Performances  
         of  
     Shakespeare’s 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

   Monday 3rd July at 2.30pm 
   Tuesday 4th July at 2.30pm & 7pm 
   Wednesday 5th July at 7pm 
            Thursday 6th July at 2.30pm & 7pm 

Year 6 Parent/Teacher Meeting Dates: 
Thursday 13th July & Friday 14th July 
Appointments are face to face in school. 

BAND  
PERFORMANCE 
FRIDAY 7th JULY 

9am 
IN SPECIAL MENTIONS  

ASSEMBLY 

Parents and carers  
welcome 

Osmington Bay 
Breakfast for Y5 Parents 
 
Monday 3rd July 8.30am 
 
There will be a spe-
cial breakfast for Y5 
and Y5 Parents/
Carers where we will 
be showing photos of 
Y5’s residential trip 
to Osmington Bay. 

Graduations 
 
 

Graduations are very important opportunities for 
us all to celebrate the children’s hard work and 
achievement.   
Grandparents and any other family members or 
family friends are welcome to come along if you 
have work commitments and are unable to attend. 
  

The graduations will take place at  
St Luke’s Church. 

Reception 
Class 

Wednesday 19th July at 
2.30pm  

Year 1 Tuesday 18th July at 
2.30pm  

Year 2 Monday 17th July at 
2.30pm  

Year 3 Friday 14th July at 2.30pm  

Year 4 Thursday 13 July at 2.30pm 

Year 5 Wednesday 12th  July at 

2.30pm  



 

Sports Day 



 Year 6 

Final  

Sports Day! 







On Tuesday night, I finally had the privilege of  
securing a table at London's most exclusive dining  
establishment. Forget private clubs or celebrity chefs: 
I'm talking about the Year 3 pop up restaurant in 
Christ Church primary school, which opens its doors 
only once a year, accommodating a select 60 guests, 
strictly by invitation only. 
If you're fortunate enough to know the right people, 
get ready for at a once-in-a-lifetime experience: a 3 
course tasting menu which is a collaboration between 
the school's talented chef and a class of 8-year olds. 
The boys and girls will also be personally waiting the 
tables, eagerly earning their tips by taking orders, 
bringing out the dishes and ensuring guests always 
have their glasses full. The pride and joy in the eyes of 
these little chefs and waiters while they queue at the 
pass or watch you devouring their tiramisù is simply 
priceless. I often leave a restaurant impressed with 
the food and grateful for the service but I had never 
walked back home also feeling an overwhelming 
sense of optimism for the future.  
Bravo to Christ Church Chelsea Primary School for  
nurturing these budding talents and providing us 
with a truly memorable evening.  
Francesca—Food critic 



 
 Year 4 Trip to the Natural History Museum for a 

Volcano and Earthquake workshop 



RECEPTION CLASS BEACH  
Thursday 13th  JULY 

 
Reception Class will be taking art in their much loved Beach 
Day... on the Beach! A fun filled day of water activities,  
paddling pools, slip and slide in beach attire complete with 
deckchairs and ice cream! 
If you would like to purchase something from our  
Amazon Wish List (see link above) for  the Reception 
Class Beach day, we would be very grateful. There are a list 
of items for the children to have the most wonderful treat to 
celebrate the end of their first year at Christ Church. Please 
just add the item to your basket and follow the same  
procedures as if you were ordering something for yourself. 
The items will then be delivered directly to the school – 
please make sure you select the school address in the delivery 
section.                          Thank you! 

 https://
amzn.eu./8EJTD8E 

https://amzn.eu./8EJTD8E
https://amzn.eu./8EJTD8E


 

 

 

UNIVERSITY STUDENT LOOKING FOR 

SUMMER WORK 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Davies’s daughter and ex Christ 
Church pupil, Ailsa, is currently home 
from university for the summer holidays 
and is looking for some work— adhoc 
Childcare or other.  Ailsa is willing to try 
her hand at anything. Based in Battersea, 
she is around during the day and  in the 
evenings for babysitting as well. Please 
contact her directly on 07454008901. 

 

 

 

LOOKING FOR SUMMER WORK 

AVAILABLE NOW 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mrs. Johns’s daughter and ex Christ Church 
pupil, Fleur, is currently home from university 
for the summer holidays and is looking for 
some adhoc childcare work or evening 
babysitting.    
 
Please contact her directly on 07534547196 

Part Time Work in Events 
 
Small, niche event business run by 
Christ Church mum looking to hire a 
local admin person (with an  
interest in events) for 4-5 hours a week 
(1 hour a week with me, and other 
hours from home), starting September. 
Hours may increase slightly in the run 
up to larger events. Please contact  
Anna on  
 
annabrennan@annabrennanevents.co.uk 

CLUB NEWS 

No Judo Club  

on Wednesday 

5th July due to 

Shakespeare  

Performances taking 

place. Thank you. 

Second Hand  
Uniform sales will 
take place next 
week during the 
school day as 
part of our new  
Reception Class 

parent induction mornings.   
The rails will remain on the  
piazza every afternoon at 
3.30pm. Any cash donations in 
return for uniform would be 
welcome please. Thank you. 

ADmissions 
 

We may have some movement is 
KS2 for the new academic year  
starting in September 2023.  
 
If you would like to make an  
application please visit our website 
and complete a supplementary form 
and return to: 
info@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk 

mailto:annabrennan@annabrennanevents.co.uk


 

Windrush Day 2023  - 75th Anniversary 
 

Windrush Day takes place on 22nd June, remembering the day when more than 800  passengers from the 
Caribbean arrived at the Tilbury Docks in 1948. Yesterday marked the 75th anniversary of this historical 
event, a symbolic moment in the history of  Black British contribution to the UK. 
 
During this time, the UK needed workers to come and build up the country after the destruction of the war 
and many different jobs were advertised to people from the Caribbean and other parts of the world. Many 
of these men and  women had served in the British Armed forces because at the time their countries were 
still ruled by Britain and were not yet independent. 
 
On 22nd June 1948 the Empire Windrush ship left the Caribbean to travel thousands of miles to the UK, the 
first time many of them had left their homes.  For many, a very scary time but also slightly exciting.               
However, When the passengers  arrived they didn't  get the friendly welcome they had hoped for. Many of 
them experienced racism and discrimination and  found it hard to get homes to live in or to find work. 
Some companies and landlords said  they did not want black people working for them or living in their 
properties, they even displayed very racist signs like this one. Eventually acts like 
these were made illegal, but unfortunately these laws didn’t always stop all  
racism and discrimination, but were an important step in reducing it.  
Unfortunately  some people are still subjected to racism of  different levels today. 
 
The contribution that the Windrush generation and their descendants brought to 
the UK cannot be underestimated, it is invaluable. Finally In 2018 the UK  
government announced  a day to celebrate this contribution  - 
Windrush Day  - that would be held annually on 22nd June.  

  



TIMES TABLES ROCK STARS! 

 

 

 

Recommended Read 



Sun Safety 
As the weather is changing and we are seeing more sunny days, children 
will be exposed to the sun and we would like to share some sun safety 
tips. Please make sure that: 
 children come to school with a water bottle 
 a hat 
 wearing sun screen - and have sun screen in their bag - particularly 

on swimming days (Y3/Y4 only)  
In addition, the NHS states that you should take extra care in the sun if: 
 have pale, white or light brown skin 

 have freckles or red or fair hair 

 tend to burn rather than tan 

 have many moles 

 have skin problems relating to a medical condition 

 are only exposed to intense sun occasionally (for example, while on 
holiday) 

 have a family history of skin cancer 



Message from Kensington Foodbank 
 

Just before the summer holidays, we’re asking for your super-generous help in filling the larder of the Kensington and Chelsea 
Foodbank.  We know that this is a difficult time for everyone.  Families needing help with food contributions should contact: 
 https://kensingtonchelsea.foodbank.org.uk/get-help/ 
 If you can contribute, some summertime treats would be welcome, alongside the staples that Kensington and Chelsea Foodbank 
need for their larder. Families may be trying to have days out, so some picnic-type treats would be great. We are sure you can 
probably recite the list now, but these basic supplies are a lifeline: 
 
 Tinned meats and fish that may be eaten cold – corned beef; chicken breast; 
(no pork please); tuna; mackerel  
Many varieties of pasta sauce (again, not with ham, please) 
All varieties of tinned vegetables 
Cup-a-soups & tinned soup 
Sunflower and Olive oil 
Long-life Juices and Milks – including dairy-free 
Tea  Coffee  Sugar 
Toilet Paper and Sanitary products (pads preferred) 
Personal toiletry products (deodorants; toothpaste/brushes; shampoo; shower 
gel; shaving materials) 
  
At present no clothes are required, thank you. 
  
Your gifts can be taken to Holy Trinity Church from Wednesday 28th June to Sunday 2nd July after Eucharist Service (12.30).  
  
If you prefer to make a financial donation, add HTSS in your reference so they know it comes from us. 
  
Bank details:      Kensington and Chelsea Foodbank 
postal address:  240 Lancaster Road W11 4AH 
sort code            60-83-01 
acct number:     20442606    or 

Just Giving Web Link    https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/kensingtonandchelseafoodbank (site includes 
access to gift-aid) 
  

As always many thanks for your help and support to our community   

https://kensingtonchelsea.foodbank.org.uk/get-help/


Reception 



Y1 



Y2 



Y3 



Y4 



Y5 



Y6 


